
TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

​​​​​​​​​​​​March 8, 2019
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Jim McGoff, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Esther Dobbins-Marsh, Ruth Hook, Deb McGoff, Lawrence Hibbard
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm
Posting of the Roads
The Selectboard reviewed the list of roads to be posted on March 11, 2019. It was agreed to remove “Drives” as these are private roads not maintained by the Town.
Motion made by Adams, seconded by Smith to post the roads on March 11, 2019. Motion Passed.

Dobbins-Marsh will send the notice on 3/8/19 following the meeting.
Other

Adams presented an application for the Selectboard members to sign to apply for NH State Bridge Construction Aid for Town Road #100. FEMA will pay for 75% of the project, and the state will pay for 80% (of the 25%) of the project. Once approved, the Selectboard will need to decide if it will cost less to only involve FEMA regulations and funding, or to include the State of NH requirements and funding as well. The Selectboard signed the application and Dobbins-Marsh will email to Jim Hall on Monday March 11, 2019

Adams spoke on Warrant #15 that addresses the Archertown Road Reconstruction. He suggested amending the article to be for an engineering study of Archertown Hill. At the 3/16/17 Annual Meeting, funds were voted (Article #6) for a total of $75,000 for paving Archertown Road ($50,000) and reconstruction ($25,000). Adams will suggest using the $25,000 toward the engineering study (as it will be part of the reconstruction expense) as the first step for this project is to have an engineering study done. After the study is complete, the Selectboard will have a better understanding of the total costs involved to reconstruct Archertown Road.

McGoff submitted his 2019 Junkyard licenses to the Selectboard to sign. Adams asked about the sketch of the property, as the application requires it. Adams thought the Selectboard needed to review the property, but the State of NH does that every two years. McGoff will get the sketch done and re-submit the application for the Selectboard signature. 

Smith mentioned the ice on Archertown Road at the bottom of the hill near Camp Road – there was no sand or cones earlier in the day. McGoff said he’d spoken to the Road Agent and it was taken care of.

McGoff spoke with Gateway Motors/Lebanon Ford regarding the 2019 Ford F550 – it has been built and is scheduled to be shipped sometime the week of March 11th. However, because it’s the only truck being shipped, delivery may be delayed. Once Gateway Motors/Lebanon Ford receives the truck it then goes to HP Fairfield to install the truck package.   
Comments & Questions from Public

None at this time.
Adjourn

Motion made by Adams, seconded by Smith to adjourn. The Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm

Respectfully Submitted,
Esther Dobbins-Marsh
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